
December 15th, 2021 
MEETING AGENDA 

i. Welcome
a. Meeting called to order at 7:02pm

ii. Minutes from Last Meeting
a. Motion to approve – Kelly Feisinger, Seconded- Felicity Beckman

iii. President’s Report –
a. Thank you to Ava, Jackie, Sam, Felicity, and all others who helped pull off a successful

Casino Night event! This was a great first-year effort and we’re excited to offer this in
future years

iv. 1st Vice President’s Report –
a. We appreciate all of the support and contributions to make Casino Night

successful!  We sold approx 120 tickets -  less than we had hoped for, but overall the
event was a major success!  Total money raised was $27,195.20.

b. Ticket sales- 119 tickets sold for a total of $22,000
c. Silent Auction- $7050 (21 baskets)
d. Drink tickets and raffle tickets- approx $1200
e. Each sport (with the exception of FJH swim) received $1425 from the event.
f. We are discussing ways to improve the event for next year and can’t wait to see the

growth in the event, to be able to give each sport even more money.
g. We appreciate YOU!!

v. Treasurer’s Report –
a. Accounts have been reconciled and certified through November 2021.
b. Today's bank account is $265,229.09. All checks and deposits have been processed.

Please make sure that y'all are utilizing the tax exemption form, as a reminder, we can
not reimburse sales tax.

c. Concessions Report - Everyone is doing an amazing job with providing
volunteers. Your volunteers have been awesome with running and clean-up of the
stands. Thank you all. Please remember when scheduling that the end time posted on
the calendar is only an estimate. Volunteers need to stay until they are released by the
hosting sport's VP. We are currently sitting at $11,942.37 in expenses. $8240.94 of that
is drink orders directly related to the split with Band for the Football season. We are
still waiting for band to finalize their numbers. So far, our non-Football concessions
have brought back in $5563.22. Keep up the good work.

vi. Secretary Report  - Please continue to send in reports prior to the meeting so that they
make it on the agenda before the agenda is printed.

vii. Robert Koopman – Athletic Director



a. Coaches had nothing but positive feedback about Casino Night. Many went to school 
on Monday telling other coaches they missed a great time. They are looking forward to 
next year and appreciate all the effort that went into the event. 

b. We are at our quietest time of the year until the New Year, but after the start of the year 
we’re at our busiest. 

c. UIL Updates – Every 2 years, UIL examines enrollment for classes and districts.  At 
FHS, 1,976 enrolled currently, which puts us at the lower end of the 5A class for 2022-
2024. We will know what district we’re in mid-Feb; football and all other sports will 
likely be in different districts again.  Right now, Class 6A ranges from 2275 up to 7000 
students. Given this huge range of student enrollment, there is talk of creating a Class 
7A in 2024 

viii. 2nd Vice Presidents – Reports 
1. Baseball – Baseball agrees with the P/L.  We are in motion on a February 5th event 

focused on community involvement, and team building.  Details to follow.  Last day of 
practice in January 28 with our first scrimmage at home on February 14th.  

2. Basketball - Men's basketball is 8-8 on the season coming off of a HUGE win against Goose 
Creek. Our big fundraiser was run through a new company "TEAM DRIVEN" (think fan angel) We 
were able to raise $6000.  We have plenty of home games left and hope all of you can make it out! 
PNL is reconciled 

3. Basketball – Girls - Girls Basketball is undefeated in district play at all levels. Varsity placed 
3rd in Silver bracket at the Ft Bend ISD tournament and 2nd in Gold bracket at the Barbers Hill 
tournament. Freshman placed 2nd in the Barbers Hill Tournament as well. We had a successful teacher 
appreciation night on 12/7 35 teachers attended and were recognized on the court with the girls. PNL 
is reconciled 

4. Cross Country - Girls – Our season is over, so we don't have much to report, other than that 
we are looking to host a Jog-A-Thon possibly in January like we did last year to raise funds, as our 
account is a meager $152. 

5. Track – Girls – Girls track will be having a team meeting on January 12th.  Our fan t-shirt orders 
were due and are being processed.  We are looking forward to getting the track season started in the 
next few months! Will be in the red once casino night funds are deposited. PNL is reconciled 

6. Country/Track – Boys -  The Boys’ Cross Country team finished up a great season with their 
banquet on November 16. It was held at Golf Crest with nearly 100 in attendance from both the boys’ 
and girls’ teams. All of the runners were individually commended by the coaches and many of the 
seniors gave speeches recognizing the impact that the coaches and the sport have had on their lives 
over the last four years. It was a great evening enjoyed by all and a wonderful way to end a successful 
season. 

7. Cheerleaders – The girls are continuing to work hard. They will be practicing during the break as 
they compete at State in Fort Worth on January 14th and again at NCA Nationals on January 22nd & 
23rd, which will conclude their season. PNL is reconciled 

8. Football – Our PNL is balanced. Football had our end of season banquet, on December 8 where 
we recognized 29 seniors.  We had 19 players named to All District teams, including Matthew Reyes, 
who was named district defensive MVP, and the coaching staff won Coaching Staff of the Year.  We 
also had 12 named to Academic All State Teams. 

9. Golf – PNL is reconciled 

10. Lacrosse – Girls - PNL is reconciled. 



We have added 4 additional players bringing our total players to 23. Practice has continued with most 
of the girls able to participate. Practice will be moved to the FHS stadium starting in January 2022. 
Girls are super excited about this.The girls played in their first tournament (Burning Flower) on 
December 4th and 5th . Although we did not win, we came within striking distance in 2 of the 3 games 
and are extremely happy with our performance as a new team. Coach Irene has done an amazing job 
and the girls are all super excited for the season to start! We have also registered for Aggieland 
(January 29th and 30th ) in College Station and are excited to see the girls progress at this tournament. 
“pits” at the new junior high starting on November 15. This was done after daylight savings time and 
lack of lights at the old junior high. All jerseys have been assigned and distributed to the team. 
Christmas /Team dinner -We are planning to have a team dinner on December 20th and have a secret 
Santa gift exchange planned. 

11. Lacrosse – Boys  - Boys lacrosse just wrapped up Fall season with a tournament in The 
Woodlands this past weekend.  We played a lot of really good teams and the experience with payoff in 
the Spring.  We have a young team with a lot of new players.  We are having our team Christmas this 
next week. teams have been formed, hosted parent meeting; varsity had 2 scrimmages, JV had 
1; coaches moving kids around to figure out teams; hit the field again Dec 27. PNL is 
reconciled 

12. Soccer – Girls - PNL approved. Team Skating Party moved to January 4th at Pearwood Skating 
Rink. Girls completed the Mustang Card Fundraiser this past Saturday.  Varsity beat Clear Springs in 
scrimmage 2-0 and lost 1-3 to Atascocita this past Friday.  JV lost both scrimmages to Clear Springs 
and Atascocita this past Friday. Varsity and JV play Deer Park Thursday Dec 16th at Friendswood.   

13. Soccer – Boys –  
14. Softball – Softball is off season right now, but the girls are working on a Snap Raise fundraiser for 

a couple more weeks.  Tryouts are coming up in mid-January.  PNL is balanced. 
15. Swimming / Diving / Water Polo – Our PNL is correct. FHS Swim and Dive has had 2 

more successful meets against 5A & 6A teams. At TISCA the Girls took 2nd place, the Boys 5th and 
combined the team finished 3rd among a field of 16 other high schools. On December 10th & 11th 
FHS hosted 5 teams for the Mustang Holiday Splash. The Girls captured 1st place, Boys placed 3rd 
and overall Friendswood finished in 2nd. We are beginning preparations for the District meet that we 
will host on January 28th (Dive) and 29th (Swim) 

16. Tennis  - We are in our off-season, so things slow down for a bit, but a few things are happening on 
in November/December: Our All-District honors were voted on by all of the district tennis coaches, 
and the vast majority of our team earned 1st and/or 2nd team honors in their spots for singles and 
doubles.  Special recognition goes to Fiona Fuke for girls player of the year for the district and David 
Cook for coach of the year.  PNL is reconciled 
1st team- Girls Doubles-Elise Moss/Nandini Bhojani, Elle Moss/Audrey Tang, Mixed Doubles-Will 
Hipskind/Fiona Fuke, Boys Singles-Fiona Fuke, Elise Moss, Audrey Tang/Elodie Ridout, 2nd team- 
Boys Doubles-Carson Crow/Enrique Castillo, Ethan Eberhardt/Sam Bowles, Ganesh Venu/Sebastian 
Leiman, Boys Singles-Will Hipskind, Carson Crow, Tyler Nelson, Girls Singles-Nandini Bhojani, Elle 
Moss, Maryan Siddiqi, Academic All District-Nandini Bhojani, Sam Bowles, Cade Christensen, Chloe 
Crew, Carson Crow, Erin Cumming, Maddie Davis, Fiona Fuke, Michael Lanni, Sebastian Leiman, 
Elise Moss, Elle Moss, Tyler Nelson, Kaitlyn Nguyen, Govind Rangappa, Maryan Siddiqi, Summer 
Thatcher, Seth Thompson and Ganesh Venu. All of our coaches attended the TTCA convention in 
Marble Falls (Horseshoe Bay) December 2-5.  David Cook did an on-court presentation called "Crash 
the Net - Ways to get your kids to practice at the net effectively".  Holly Hayes and Eric Leblanc were 
hitting demonstrators during the presentation. We are greatly looking forward to our spring season and 
are eagerly anticipating the promotion of 7 players from our 1st period class to our 7th period varsity 
class in the new semester.  



17. Trainers / Sports Medicine - The Athletic Training Program has been hosting a gift card
drive for The Sanctuary Foster Care Services this holiday season. The last day of the drive is December
17th, 2021. So far we have had a great turn out and are very excited to hand deliver the gift cards to the
foster care agency. Our student athletic trainers have been participating in a secret santa exchange this
holiday season. Each student pulled a secret santa and have been placing treats in their stockings the whole
month of December with their favorite candy, favorite things, and even comfy items! The students have
had a blast surprising their classmates each week. The Student Athletic Trainer of the Month for November
was announced to be Hunter Cordova. Hunter is a senior student athletic trainer and is an essential asset of
our athletic training program. Our athletic training program is collaborating and providing more coverage
to the performing arts this year. We covered our first dance program demonstration in the beginning of
December. It was a pleasure to be able to be an available resource to our wranglerettes and also see our
sport athletes dance in their dance wellness class routine. PNL is not reconciled.
18. Volleyball – several girls were named to All-District, Cierra Pesak named to All-Star
Team; Sarah Sitton named to Greater Houston Volleyball Coaches Association; every varsity
athlete made Academic All-District
17. Wrestling – The season is going really well. We currently have 8 wrestlers ranked in the top 20

in the state in the 5A division. This weekend our wrestlers will be competing in the Falcon Classic at
Lake. Our PNL is correct.

18. FJH Swim – No report at this time

ix. Old Business:  None
x. New Business:

a. Vote in 2nd rep for Girls Soccer: Sheila Rudolph
i. Motion made: Felicity Beckman, seconded Liz Fischer

xi. Adjourn –
a. Motion to adjourn: Molly Crow, 2nd – Bob Martien

xii. Next meeting: January 19, 2022 @ 7:00pm



 VARC Solu�ons 
 PO Box 1689 
 Friendswood, TX 77549 

 Financial Period ending 11/30/2021 

 We confirm that the a�ached statements give a true and fair view of the results   and financial posi�on 
 of the period listed above. 

 -  Balance Sheet 
 -  Profit & Loss 

 We confirm that all income and expenditures have been properly recorded. 

 We confirm that the Texan Bank account was reconciled on 12/08/2021 and �es to the statement from the 
 financial ins�tu�on for the month. 

 Signed on behalf of VARC Solu�ons by: 

 _____________________ 
 Angie Willis, MBA 
 QuickBooks Consultant & Bookkeeper 

 _____________________ 
 Date 

 PO Box 1689 
 Friendswood, TX 77549 

 www.VARCsolutions.com 
 Sales@VARCsolutions.com 

 281-412-6914 
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FRIENDSWOOD MUSTANGS BOOSTER CLUB
Balance Sheet

As of November 30, 2021

Accrual Basis  Wednesday, December 8, 2021 09:30 AM GMT-06:00   1/1

TOTAL

ASSETS

Current Assets

Bank Accounts

Paypal -182.31

Texan Bank 267,325.79

Total Bank Accounts $267,143.48

Other Current Assets

Undeposited Funds 0.00

Total Other Current Assets $0.00

Total Current Assets $267,143.48

TOTAL ASSETS $267,143.48

LIABILITIES AND EQUITY

Liabilities

Current Liabilities

Accounts Payable

Accounts Payable 0.00

Total Accounts Payable $0.00

Total Current Liabilities $0.00

Total Liabilities $0.00

Equity

Opening Bal Equity 0.00

Reserved Funds-General 0.00

Retained Earnings 0.00

Net Revenue 267,143.48

Total Equity $267,143.48

TOTAL LIABILITIES AND EQUITY $267,143.48
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